Guilford Association Annual Meeting

November 15, 2017
7:00 PM - Second Presbyterian Church
Board Members Present: Margaret Alton, Josh Bartlett, Cathy Boyne, Curtis Campbell, Elizabeth Comer, Carl Coscia, Chris Lyons, Anthony Gill, Clarke Griffin, and Francie Spahn

Board Members Absent: Adrian Bishop, Jarrod Bolte, Francisco Castellanos, Tim Chriss, Jeremy Hoffman, Tom Hobbs, Howard Friedel and Lynda Riley
Others present:
Guilford Office Manager: Michelle Trousdale
City Council Members: Mary Pat Clarke and Bill Henry
Mayor’s Office: Andrew Vaught and Stefan Waters
Baltimore City Police Department: Northern District Major Richard Gibson, Officer Bill O’Donnell
Malik Jordon, York Road Initiative

Introductory Remarks: Margaret Alton, Vice President advised she would be standing in for President Hobbs who was absent because of surgery and extended his welcome to the meeting.

The Minutes of November 16, 2016 were unanimously approved.

Residents were reminded that both Guilford Association Annual Meeting minutes and Guilford Association Board of Managers minutes are posted on the Guilford Association website for review.

New Board Member Nominations
The 2018 Nominating Committee consisted of Josh Bartlett, Chair, Margaret Alton, Jarrod Bolte, Curtis Campbell and Chris Lyon. Josh presented the Slate:

New members and residents in good standing for a four year term:


Bill Rienhoff  (St. Martin’s Road)


Lee Miller (Highfield Road)


Sarah Crowe (East Highfield Road)

Stephen Murphy (Whitfield Road)

The reelection of Jeremy Hoffman (Bretton Place) for four years and the reelection of Clarke Griffin for a one year term.

The slate was approved unanimously and the new members welcomed to the Board.
Treasurer’s Report: Clarke Griffin

The Guilford Association and Stratford Green, the non-profit entity that manages Sherwood Gardens, are expected to breakeven again in 2018. The GA mandatory maintenance charge will be increased $0.20/100 square feet of property to $2.80/100 sq ft  (the increase is approximately $30/year for the typical homeowner). The York Courts maintenance charge will increase $5 to $75 for 2018.

The total projected income for 2018 is $440,800 that includes $293,200 from maintenance charges and association dues and $124,000 for the Guilford Security Patrol .

The major expenditures for the Guilford Association are $73,000 for park maintenance, the annual $50,000 donation to Stratford Green for grounds maintenance, $35,000 for other maintenance (York Courts, common property, St. Paul median, snow removal), $69,700 for administrative expenses (rent, salary, supplies, telephone, computer), $46,600 for professional services (legal, accounting, insurance), $120,000 for Guilford Security Patrol, $10,000 for community security expenses, and $36,500 for other expenses.


Motion Passed: The Board approved the 2018 Budget.

Architecture:  Anthony Gill

In 2017 there were ninety applications received for exterior changes to houses (over 10% of all Guilford houses). One newly constructed house was completed and another is under construction, both are next to each other on St. Paul Street. There were eleven major renovations including some significant renovation on Greenmount correcting covenant violations and using the Pattern Book as a guide. Historic tax credits from the state and CHAP are still available for most Guilford properties.
Parks: Margaret Alton
Thanks were extended to residents who have contributed to our parks, including Steve Murphy and Kevin Pearson who have completed extensive, beautiful plantings in the Olmsted tradition on the North side of Sunken Park.  Recognition was also extended to the residents of Bedford Circle for their plantings, to Jeremy Hoffman and Tom Hobbs for the well received, fabulous new signs in each of Guilford’s parks and to our volunteers. 

Margaret advised that despite Guilford losing many older trees the Parks are doing well.  Guilford continues to work with the City to replace dead trees on our City strips, on the St. Paul median and on Greenway along Gateway Park. New plantings are planned for the Little Park at Greenway and new trees, replacing lost trees, for Sunken Park in accordance with the original Olmsted plan. 

There was a brief review of Sherwood Gardens advising of its continued partnership with The Y and that in 2018  “The Sherwood Gardens Flower Show” will debut after the Tulip Dig on May 26th. The Gardens have lost many large trees and will lose more. In addition, plantings and trees in the borders are suffering from old age and need extensive remedial work.
Traffic, Streets and Parking: Carl Coscia

A traffic study was completed in the summer of 2017 for traffic calming on 39th Street.  Unfortunately there have been budget cuts and the city has not been able to implement any changes. The proposed plan includes a single travel lane in each direction and a third lane at intersections for left turns. The Northern District will randomly employ an officer along this stretch of 39th Street during peak hours as a deterrent.

There are complaints about traffic on 39th Street west of Charles Street (which is located in Tuscany-Canterbury) and on Cold Spring Lane from Charles Street to York Road.

A traffic calming study was requested for East Old Cold Spring Lane and is in the City queue.

Overhill Road has been repaved from South Charles Street to Linkwood Road and Charles Street in response to many requests from the Association has been repaved from south of Cold Spring Lane to Stratford Road.
Expansions to residential parking permit areas are being evaluated in RPP6 (Loyola) to include Charles Street south of Cold Spring Lane and RPP Oakenshaw on St. Martin’s Road east of St. Paul Street.

Reservoir: Cathy Boyne

The reservoir project should be completed in the fall of 2019.

The drilling of the shafts is expected to be completed by the end of November, 2017. The next step will be the pouring of concrete floors that are expected to begin at the end of November and will last about five weeks. The pours will be from 10 pm to 10am because that is the fastest way to complete this task. There will be extensive lighting and lots of noise of trucks backing up during this period.

Security: Chris Lyons and Curtis Campbell

There was a review of security data and Guilford’s various initiatives, such as adding security cameras to the GSP, to keep pace with changing crime activity.  Many in the audience gave their perspective , some were dismissive of our efforts and yet not willing to volunteer and others had positive stories of their interaction with the GSP as well as good suggestions. 

Bill Henry gave ideas for crime prevention to include a neighborhood watch, registering home cameras with the City and having the City upgrade lights to help the cameras be more effective.

Major Richard Gibson also gave advice to reduce crime by installing motion lights and changing light positions inside the home, installing cameras on the exterior of houses and calling 911 for all suspicious activity. Major Gibson said he has expended a lot of overtime to keep Guilford protected including keeping car 26 in the neighborhood as often as possible. The Northern District will be requesting new police officers from the next class of new graduates. 

Future Events: Francie Spahn
Francie gave a plea for volunteers and advised that there cannot be events without them.

Events:
December 3,  the annual Holiday Party.

December 10 at 4 PM there will be the tree lighting and singing in Sherwood Gardens.
May 26, the annual Tulip Dig in Sherwood Gardens.

Check out the events page of the Guilford website to learn more.

Respectfully submitted,

Clarke Griffin for Lynda Riley, Secretary
